School of Public Policy and Administration Weekly Newsletter

May 2014 – Volume 2, Issue 16

Important Reminders

Academic Advising at SPPA

An LAPS Student Advisor is available at the School of Public Policy & Administration (SPPA) in McLaughlin College on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 8:30am-4:30pm. While drop-ins and all majors (including non-SPPA majors/minors) are welcome by the Rotating LAPS Advisor, you may request an appointment through the main SPPA Office at lapssppa@yorku.ca.

In your email please include your full name, York student ID number and a brief description of your questions to be addressed. If the rotating advisor will not be able to hold office hours, you will receive an email notification. **Note:** there will be no advising on Thursday May 1st.

SPPA Events / News

Public Administration jobs rank highly in Canada's 100 Best Jobs

Canadian Business Magazine recently ranked the 100 "Best Jobs" in Canada, and ranking high in the list were numerous public administration and public service jobs. At #2 sat Public Administration Director with a median income of \$97,074, 21% 5-year wage growth, and 21% 5-year job growth.

To build the list of Canada's 100 Best Jobs, data was taken from Statistics Canada, including jobs that had experienced employment growth over the past five years, had a minimum median salary of \$60,000 and employed at least 5,000 people. Rankings are based on four criteria: employment growth (25%), median compensation (based on a 40-hour workweek) in 2013 (40%), the change in median compensation from 2007-08 to 2012-13 (10%), and projected demand for those jobs using data from Human Resources and Skills Development Canada (25%). complete ranking can be found http://www.canadianbusiness.com/lists-andrankings/best-jobs/2014-full-ranking-canada-100-best-

While "Lawyer" ranked first on the list, it should be noted that the median salary of Public Administration Directors

sits well above that of the average Lawyer. Other notable public administration and public policy careers that ranked high on the list were "Government Program Officer" at #14 and "Education Policy Researchers/Consultants" at #22.

Other News

Three municipalities in the running for new York U campus

The following statement was issued on Friday, April 25:

York University and Seneca College have selected Markham, Richmond Hill and Vaughan as potential municipal partners in their bid to build a new university campus in York Region.

The new campus is part of York University's plan to respond to the Call for Proposals by the Ministry of Training, Colleges and Universities to increase student capacity in areas of growing demand for postsecondary education.

Last week, York University and Seneca College heard proposals from six York Region municipalities. Though initially expecting to announce a short list of two municipalities, following the meetings York and Seneca decided to expand the short list.

"We heard such remarkable presentations from these three municipalities, who went far above and beyond to showcase their capabilities and commitment that we decided to expand our list. We believe that any one of these three candidate municipalities would be excellent partners in this major undertaking," said York University President and Vice-Chancellor Mamdouh Shoukri. "York University is deeply honoured that so many municipalities in York Region are interested in working with us. All participating have demonstrated a strong commitment to postsecondary education, and full support from their local councils and communities."

"Every potential partner in York Region made an excellent case for an expanded postsecondary presence," said Seneca College President David Agnew. "We are delighted to be working in a strong partnership with York University to expand access to today's and tomorrow's students."

York University believes Markham, Richmond Hill and Vaughan stood out because they are well served by a well-developed transportation infrastructure that can attract students from across the Greater Toronto Area, and demonstrated that they have strongly developed visions for vibrant urban centres that can readily include a university campus.

All three municipalities will return in early May for a more detailed review with York and Seneca. The preferred municipality will be announced in late May.

"A fair evaluation process, open to all York Region municipalities, is critical for us to select the one most aligned with York University's vision for a new and innovative university campus in York Region," added Shoukri.

Each municipality was evaluated based on its ability to demonstrate alignment with 10 core principles, including the following:

- Easily accessible to Greater Toronto and Hamilton Area (GTHA) residents by multi-modal transit.
- Supporting the Ontario government's "Big Move" plan through adherence to principles of transitoriented development.
- Delivering professionally oriented programs to support the needs of York Region.
- Defining an identity through its physical presence in the urban centre.
- Being a catalyst for social and economic development.
- Being a model of smart growth and sustainability.
- Proximity to partners for experiential learning and possible spin-offs.

"We are excited to be pursuing this opportunity," concludes Shoukri. "The potential for a new York University campus in York Region is a significant development forward in our overall York Region Strategy to forge connections between the University, Seneca College and all municipalities."

York University will submit its final bid proposal to the province in September 2014.

Seminars / Workshops

Rebuilding Ontario – Invitation to Literary Review of Canada conversation

With Matthew Mendelsohn and Mike Moffatt

Exploring the stark challenges facing the smaller cities and towns of this province's once-mighty manufacturing

base, they'll take a lively & incisive look at what can be done to cultivate good jobs in these communities today.

This is the latest event in the LRC's new season of public conversations, and is presented in partnership with the Spur festival. The invitation attached includes all the details, and I hope you'll be able to join us!

LRC subscribers can <u>register free</u> to attend. For non-subscribers, tickets for this event are \$10, or \$5 for students with valid ID - or you can take advantage of our special event subscription offer (only \$49/yr), which includes free access to both "Rebuilding Ontario" and future events.

For more information, or if the attachment doesn't come through, simply visit our <u>site</u>.

Summer Workshops on Research Methods

A special series of non-credit, no-fee, workshops for graduate students, 4th year students planning to begin graduate studies and others interested in brushing up on their basic research skills. You may attend any workshop or all of the workshops depending on your interest.

Please Note: During the workshop sessions dealing with statistics participants who wish, will have the opportunity to learn not only the mathematical theory but also how to calculate the statistics presented and how to use them in research (if they choose). All of this "technical work" will be presented and taught using EXCEL. Those who wish can purchase an inexpensive and very good guidebook to using Excel for statistical work. Pace, Larry (2013) The Excel Data and Statistics Cookbook, Third Ed. Available for \$14.83 (US) at http://www.lulu.com as an ebook (downloads as a PDF which is yours forever). MPPAL student can apply to have the cost of the book rebated as a program expense. If you do wish to learn the "technical work" it is advisable to bring a laptop to the relevant workshops.

For more information, please contact the workshop leader: Prof. Daniel Cohn, dcohn@yorku.ca or 416-736-2100 ext. 77276

A more complete syllabus with additional suggested electronic readings will be posted shortly on Prof. Cohn's website on Monday May 5th at: http://www.yorku.ca/dcohn/courses.html

All sessions are in MC140 (The McLaughlin College Senior Common Room) and will start at 7pm. Light refreshments will be available.

 Thurs. May 29th Research as a Social Science and as a Public Policy Pursuit

- Thurs. June 5th From Question to Execution -- Research Design Ensuring Validity and Reliability
- Thurs. June 19th Qualitative Case Studies and "Small N" Comparisons: Documentary Evidence and "Qualitative" Data Sets
- Thurs. June 26th Qualitative Research: Key Informant Interviewing and Participant Observer Methods
- Thurs. July 17th Describing Data with Graphs and Numbers
- Thurs. July 24th Describing Relationships between Data with Graphs and Crosstabs
- Thurs. July 31st Margin of Error, Confidence and Significance (Z and one sample "t")
- Thurs. Aug 7th Are the relationships meaningful?
 Part I: Return of the Crosstab
- Thurs. Aug 14th Are the relationships meaningful?
 Part II: Two Sample "t" tests and ANOVA
- Thurs Aug 21st Regression Analysis

May Activities at the Career Centre

The Career Centre is pleased to provide you with a PDF of the calendar of activities for the month of May 2014. Alternatively, you may refer to our <u>online</u> calendar.

We are very excited to announce our first ever Twitter Career Chat! Follow @YorkUCareerCtr using hashtag #YUCareerChat on Monday, May 12, 2014 from 11:00am – 12:00pm. How can I get experience if I don't already have experience? How can my application stand out if "computers" are doing the screening these days? Do I really need a cover letter? Students with job search questions are invited to join us on Twitter for an opportunity to pose these and other questions to a Job SearchAdvisor.

Do you know a student who is graduating this year and looking for a job? Students are invited to attend one or more of the following workshops taking place during Job Search Success Days for New Grads. This workshop series is designed to help new graduates get tips and strategies for gaining a competitive advantage and increasing their job search success. Tuesday,May13:

-11:00am - 1:00pm: Job Search Strategies that Work -1:30 - 3:30pm: Putting Job Search Strategies into Action Wednesday,May14:

-11:00am - 1:00pm: Making a Great First Impression in Your Interview and Beyond -1:30 - 3:30 pm: Polishing Your Interview Skills Thursday,May15:

-11:00am - 1:00pm: Resume and Cover Letter Writing

-1:30 - 3:30 pm: Creating a Professional LinkedIn Profile The Career Centre will be offering the What Can I Do With My Degree? workshop at the Learning Commons in the Scott Library on Tuesday, May 6, 2014. This workshop is designed for students who may be wondering how their degree relates to their career direction. In this workshop students will learn how their skills and experiences will help build a foundation for their futures and identify resources for exploring career options.

In addition to offering workshops, the Career Centre will continue to offer <u>Individual Appointments</u> throughout May. Students are invited to book appointments for Job Search Advising, Interview Practice Sessions, and Resume and Cover Letter Feedback Sessions. Students who may not know where to start when it comes to their career development or job search can also meet with a Career Counsellor for a 20-minute Career Consult to get help determining their next steps, including which services may best meet their needs.

Students are encouraged to register for these and our other activities through the <u>Career Centre's online system</u>.

"The meaning of 'home' in prolonged conditions of displacement"

Presented by: Giorgia Dona, Monday May 5, 12-2pm, 140 McLaughlin College (Senior Common Room)

McLaughlin College Lunch Talk Series

An increased number of forced migrants experience forced immobility and prolonged displacements as a result of restrictive reception policies, securitization of migration and changing migration patterns.

In this talk, Professor Doná will use Bauman's framework of solid and liquid modernity to examine the changing meanings of home and home-making practices in limbo. She will explain how the normalization of 'prolonged conditions of displacement' reveals the inconsistencies that exist in the global system of nation-states in the transition from solid to liquid modernity and how much there is a need to rethink the multiple meanings of home and their complex relationship at a time of liquid modernity.

She will also examine the tension that emerges between state-centered perspectives that conflate territorial, temporal and bureaucratic meanings of home associated with solid modernity and people-centered perspectives that challenge these meanings within the framework of liquid modernity.

Giorgia Doná is Professor of Forced Migration and Refugee Studies at the University of East London in the United Kingdom and Fellow of the UK Higher Education Academy. She received her BA in Psychology (magna cum laude) from the University of Padova, Italy, MA and PhD in Cross-cultural Psychology from Queen's University, Canada, and MPhil in Social Anthropology from Cambridge University, UK.

Professor Doná has held positions at the Refugee Studies Program of the University of Oxford, United Kingdom, the Child Studies Unit of University College Cork, Ireland, and the Italian Ministry of Foreign Affairs in Rwanda.

Her research focuses on refugee adaptation and wellbeing, child and youth forced migration, ethnic violence and reconciliation, psycho-social humanitarian assistance, and participatory research methodologies.

"The Asylum Paradox" - David FitzGerald

The Centre for Refugee Studies invites you to a seminar: **Tuesday May 6, 1-2pm, 519 Kaneff Tower** with David FitzGerald, Theodore E. Gildred Chair in US-Mexican Relations, Associate Professor of Sociology, Co-Director, Centre for Comparative Immigration Studies, University of California, San Diego. Presenting:

"The Asylum Paradox: Remote Control of Forced Migration to the Global North"

Moderator: James Simeon, Associate Professor, Director, School of Public Policy & Administration.

David Scott FitzGerald is co-author of *Culling the Masses:* The Democratic Roots of Racist Immigration Policy in the Americas (Harvard University Press, 2014); author of A Nation of Emigrants: How Mexico Manages its Migration (University of California Press, 2009), and co-editor of six books on Mexico-US migration. FitzGerald's work on the politics of international migration, transnationalism, and research methodology has been published in journals such as the American Journal of Sociology, International Migration Review, Comparative Studies in Society and History, Ethnic and Racial Studies, Qualitative Sociology, New York University Law Review, Journal of Interdisciplinary History, and Journal of Ethnic and Migration Studies. His current project examines asylum policies in comparative perspective.

2014 Causal Inference Workshops: Main and Advanced

Northwestern University and Duke University are holding two workshops on Research Design for Causal Inference this year.

Main workshop: Monday – Friday, July 7-11, 2014 [at Northwestern]

Advanced workshop: Wednesday - Friday, August 13-15, 2014 [at Duke]

Both workshops will be taught by world-class causal inference researchers. Registration for each is limited to 100 participants. For information and to register: law.northwestern.edu/faculty/conferences/causalinference/

<u>Dr. Danielle Martin on How to Build a Better</u> Health-Care System

Where better to defend our health-care system than at a U.S. Senate hearing? That's what Toronto's Dr. Danielle Martin did last month — and her elegant slap-down of America's view on Canadian health-care grabbed headlines worldwide and drew three-quarters-of-amillion viewers to Health Care: U.S. vs. Canada.

How can we fix our own system which isn't broken...yet...but is breaking. If anyone can bring new answers to the debate, it's Danielle Martin. She's Vice President of Medical Affairs & Health System Solutions at Women's College Hospital and a founder of Canadian Doctors for Medicare.

If you want to hear how we can save our system, our health and even our lives without spending a zillion new dollars to go broke trying, join us.

Monday May 12 2014, 6:30-8:00pm. The Isabel Bader Theatre, 93 Charles Street West Toronto (At the Museum subway stop and just down from Bloor and Avenue Road). \$34.95+hst. To register, click here.

Why can't politics solve Canada's problems?

I'll bet a tart reply is at the tip of your tongue. But you're not a Member of Parliament. They're the ones who craft the laws, direct the dollars, and pledge the loyalty. So why is their respect, popularity and usefulness so low? How did one of the world's most functional democracies go so wrong?

Alison Loat and Michael MacMillan, co-founders of the think tank, Samara, interviewed 80 former MPs and came

up with some surprising observations about how politics is practiced in Canada.

Their new book, Tragedy in the Commons, asks: "What exactly do we want our Members of Parliament to be doing?"

Alison Loat and Michael MacMillan will speak at the Ramsay Breakfast on Tuesday, May 6. So please join us and in doing so, vote to get to the bottom of what's wrong at the top.

When: Tuesday, May 6, 2014 Breakfast: 7:30 a.m.- 8:00 a.m.

Food for Thought: 8:00 a.m. - 8:40 a.m.

Questions & Answers: 8:40 a.m. Done and Gone: 8:59 a.m.

Where: The University Club - 380 University Avenue,

Toronto

Price: \$60.00 +hst and includes your copy of "Tragedy in

the Commons"

Tables of 10 also available for \$600 +hst and include 10 copies of "Tragedy in the Commons"

To register, please click on the registration link below. If you register and find you can't attend, please give us 48 hours notice in advance, or unhappily, your payment will have to stick. To book your tickets, click here.

<u>Asian Heritage Month Education Roundtable</u> <u>and Asian Heritage Month Lectures</u>

We would like to invite you to the 10th Anniversary of the Asian Heritage Month Education Roundtable and Asian Heritage Month Lectures

MULTICULTURALISM, EDUCATION AND YOUTH

Plenary Addresses and Asian Heritage Month Lectures by

- Donna Quan , Director of Education, Toronto District School Board
- Angela Gauthier , Director of Education, Toronto Catholic District SchoolBoard

Asian Heritage Month Education Roundtable Panel Discussion

Chair: Professor Carl James, Director, York Centre for Education and Community, York University "Introduction to the topic: Multiculturalism, Education and Youth"

Panelists:

 Professor Eve Haque, Languages, Literature & Linguistics, Faculty of Liberal Arts and Professional Studies, York University, "The limits of 'Multiculturalism within a Bilingual Framework"

- Jaclyn San Antonio, PhD Candidate, OISE, University of Toronto; Community Developer at Community Development Council Durham; former Youth Service Provider Network Coordinator at Agincourt Community Services Association
- Kosal Ky, Graduate Candidate, Education, York University, "2nd Generation Canadian-Born Cambodian Women's Voices in Ontario's Schools"

With Director Donna Quan and Director Angela Gauthier also sitting on the panel

Q and A

- Opening Addresses by Dean Martin Singer, Dean, Faculty of Liberal Arts and Professional Studies, York University
- Justin Poy, Honorary Patron, Asian Heritage Month (CFACI)

Chairs:

- Naomi Adelson, Associate Dean, Research, Faculty of Liberal Arts and Professional Studies, York University
- Thabit Abdullah, Associate Dean, External, Faculty of Liberal Arts and Professional Studies, York University

FREE ADMISSION. Please register by e-mail: asianheritagecanadian@yahoo.ca Monday, 12th May, 2014, 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Sandra Faire and Ivan Fecan Theatre, Accolade East Building, York University

Presented by Faculty of Liberal Arts and Professional Studies

Co-presented with

York Centre for Asian Research; York Centre for Refugee Studies; York Centre for Education and Community; Canadian Studies Program, University College. University of Toronto; OISE, University of Toronto; Asian Heritage Month Festival 2014; Social Services Network

Asian Heritage Month Festival 2014 is partially funded by the Government of Canada through the Departmentof Canadian Heritage, Citizenship and Immigration Canada, and Social Sciences and Humanities Research Council.

Call for Papers / Proposals

<u>Dupont Summit on Science, Technology, and</u> <u>Environmental Policy</u>

The purpose of the **Dupont Summit** is to promote interdisciplinary dialogue about pressing issues related to science, technology and the environment. The conference mirrors the interest of the PSO and its

partners in promoting conversation about current policy concern.

Prominent scholars, government officials, and other experts will be on hand, and we hope you will join in the discussion. Some of our past speakers include former Director of Central Intelligence James Woolsey, the Mayor of Grand Rapids, Michigan George Heartwell, Congressman Robert C. Scott, and Associate Director of Arizona State University's DC Office of the Consortium for Science, Policy, & Outcomes Mahmud Farooque, plus others from various organizations such as the National Science Foundation, the American Association for the Advancement of Science, and the National Academy of Engineering, as well as numerous prestigious colleges and universities. Visit our website for more details on the Dupont Summit or view last year's program.

How to Submit a Proposal

In order to submit a paper for consideration, please send a 1-2 page abstract to **PSO Executive Director Daniel Gutierrez-Sandoval** at **dgutierrezs@ipsonet.org**. Topics of interest include, but are by no means limited to, health, energy, national security, information technology and telecommunications, environment science and climate change, biotechnology, HIV/AIDS, space, and the ethical, legal, and social implications of existing and emerging technologies. The early consideration deadline is **October 5th, 2014**. Due to space constraints, this year we will be accepting fewer proposals for presentation. **Proposals submitted by the early deadline will be given priority**.

About the PSO

The Policy Studies Organization disseminates policy scholarship through its numerous academic journals, book series, conferences, and programs.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Matthew Brewer (Director of Outreach and Open Source Materials) either by email or by phone: 202-349-9288, brewer@ipsonet.org

Policy & Politics Conference 2014

The challenges of leadership and collaboration in the 21st Century

Bristol Marriot Royal Hotel, College Green, Bristol 16th-17th September 2014

Call for papers deadline May 31, 2014:

The recent global financial crisis and associated austerity measures have led to a reconfiguration of the role of the state and a fundamental reshaping in the design and delivery of public services.

State and non-state actors are struggling to cope with the scale of change, the speed with which adjustments are being made and managing a range of 'wicked issues' in the absence of necessary resources. In this uncertain environment, policy issues and objectives are often ill-defined, constantly shifting and lack clear direction. There is also huge variability in the coping strategies and creative responses being enacted by public leaders in different contexts.

Partnerships, co-production and networks have been viewed as an antidote to the 'ungovernability' of complex issues in public and social policy. However, collaborative governance is also fraught with difficulties and pitfalls and raise questions about legitimacy, accountability and social justice. Within this context,the 2014 conference seeks to address questions around the themes of leadership and collaboration. We ask participants to interpret this call broadly but some key questions might include:

- What scope is there for creative leadership in contemporary policy and politics?
- How can leadership and/or collaboration drive innovation in the design and delivery of public services?
- What capacity do non-state actors have to influence policy and politics?
- What impact can leadership and collaboration have on legitimacy, accountability and social justice in public policy?
- What are the challenges for public leadership and collaboration in a global context?

Papers are invited in any areas of public or social policy. In writing their papers authors are re-quested to reflect on the conference theme.

Click <u>here</u> for conference details and to submit an abstract.

Summer Opportunities

<u>Centre for Migration and Refugee Studies:</u> <u>Summer Short Courses</u>

June 1-26, 2014

The Center for Migration and Refugee Studies (CMRS) at The American University in Cairo (AUC) is offering the following four short courses during the month of June 2014:

- International Refugee Law (June 1 5, 2014)
- Protection Challenges among Vulnerable Migrants and Refugees in Transition Times: Egypt as a Case Study (June 8 - 12,2014)
- Addressing Global Trends: Psychosocial and Mental Health Interventions for Refugees Living the Urban Context (June 15 – 19, 2014)
- Immigration Detention: Challenges of a Growing Trend (June 22 -26, 2014)

The courses are offered for graduate level students, researchers and practitioners in the field of migration and refugees. The maximum number of participants in each course is between 10 - 30. All courses are conducted in English and no translation facilities are provided. Participants should have a sufficient command of the English language.

Interested applicants can apply for one course or for all the four courses. The fee for each course is \$ 500. Tuition waiver options are offered only to qualified candidates from the developing countries. However, participants who get tuition waiver are responsible for the cost of their flight to and accommodation in Egypt.

NB: Non- Egyptian applicants are strongly encouraged to apply three weeks before the course start, in order to have enough time to obtain their visa. All courses will take place in the Tahrir Campus in Downtown Cairo. The exact location and room numbers will be forwarded to accepted participants before the start of the courses.

Deadlines for submitting applications for this course:

- For participants who are self sponsored, sponsored by other organization or their employers: 5th of May
- For Participants requesting tuition waiver: 12th of May
- Deadline for paying course deposit (30% of the total course's fee) is 12th of May

To apply for the courses:

- Fill out the application form on CMRS website: http://www.aucegypt.edu/GAPP/cmrs/outreach/Pages/ShortCourses.aspx
- Send the application to <u>cmrscourses@aucegypt.edu</u> with your most recent C.V

Applicants may apply and be accepted to more than one course. Please do not hesitate to contact cmrscourses@aucegypt.edu if you have any difficulty with the application process. Applicants accepted for the course will be notified by email within a week after the deadline for submitting the application.

Internships

Council of the Federation Youth Internship

The Council of the Federation Secretariat is now accepting applications from across Canada for its 2014/2015 Youth Internship Program.

The Council of the Federation Youth Internship Program is aimed at encouraging young Canadians to more actively participate in public policy development, public service, government, and political life. It provides young people with hands-on work experience and an opportunity to improve their understanding of how intergovernmental relations operate in the Canadian federation.

Located in Ottawa, this paid internship begins in August 2014 and continues for a period of 12 months. Applicants must be aged 25 and under, have graduated from an undergraduate or graduate program at a recognized university, and be legally able to work in Canada. Applicants must demonstrate an interest in Canadian politics and federalism, and be able to communicate in English and French.

The application deadline is May 29 2014.

For more information and to download an application form, please go to www.councilofthefederation.ca.

Jobs / Paid Positions

Ontario Helping Youth Find Work, Build Skills

Ontario is helping over 100,000 students find jobs and launch their own businesses this summer so they can build the skills they need to succeed.

This year, students can visit <u>ontario.ca/readysetwork</u> to access an <u>easy-to-use assessment tool</u> that can help them:

- Find a job through Employment Ontario partners
- Strengthen their resume writing skills
- Apply for funding to start their own summer companies

Helping young people find work is part of the government's economic plan that is creating jobs for today and tomorrow. The comprehensive plan and its six priorities focus on Ontario's greatest strengths -- its people and strategic partnerships.

Canadian Civil Liberties: PT Administration Assistant/Receptionist position

CCLA is currently seeking a cheerful and well-organized person to be our new part-time Administrative Assistant/Receptionist, for 15-20 hours per week.

The Administrative Assistant will be required to perform an array of administrative duties including receptionist duties. The successful applicant will have post-secondary education or approved equivalent, including courses relevant to office administration; familiarity with databases and filing systems, and will be comfortable taking direction accurately, working as a member of a team, as well as independently. This person will have telephone inter-personal excellent and communications skills that may have been developed in customer relations or other interactions with the general public. For a full job description and information on how please visit our website apply, here: http://ccla.org/get-involved/jobs/part-time-